
Thanks to everybody who
attended the planning
meeting. It was a good
turnout; I used every chair
in the house. My goal for
the meeting was to carve
out a framework for the
monthly ride calendar.
S p e c i a l t h a n k s t o
everybody who volunteered to lead a
ride. This helps people to plan ahead.

I'd really like seeing a full ride calendar
of interesting places to go and events
that we can have fun with. If you couldn't
attend the meeting, don't worry, there's
still room for you to add your favorite
rides. I know that you all have that
favorite place you want to share.

This year's riding season will soon be
upon us. It's not like it really ever left us
here in Central Coast California. I think
it's off to a great start. I'm looking
forward to some fun rides.

I'm not above co-opting...I mean
borrowing, dealer events or other clubs'
meetings, rides and rallies. After all, what
is a local club for if not to find someone to

ride with to someplace you
didn't have to think up on
your own?

The ride calendar will be
published soon but is by no
means a complete list as
there are many impromptu
rides and rallies to attend.

On that note, the NorCal BMW Club has
announced the dates for the 49'er Rally in
Mariposa on Memorial Day weekend at
the end of May. Make your plans early. I
have al ready made my room
reservations for Saturday and Sunday
night.

Please look for the club activities in the
newsletter, available on the MBBR Web
page or the announcements list or on the
Facebook page. If you don't get the news
electronically, let me know and I can add
you to a call list of members who do not
have computers.

Ride, Eat & Repeat!
JayW
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RIDE TO EAT, EAT TO RIDE

Jay Whyte
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Definition of Motorcycle
A bicycle having a motor
attached so as to be self-
propelled. In Great Britain
the term motor cycle is
treated by statute (3 Ed VII.
c. 36) as limited to motor cars
(self-propelled vehicles)
designed to travel on not
more than three wheels, and
weighing unladen (that is,
without water, fuel, or
accumulators necessary for
propulsion) not more than
three hundred weight (336
lbs.).

http://www.brainyquote.com/words/mo
/motorcycle192122.html

IT!S TIME TO SPRING CLEAN!!

See page 8 for details.

Your might be
someone else!s .

trash
treasure

H pa py 20th rAnn Biversa y M BR
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Tire Kicking Pays Off
Rick Fujino

A big thank you to the MBBR guys who followed me
to Ben's Motor Works. I was about ready to walk
across the street to the grocery market after
breakfast when I accidentally kicked my GS's rear
tire. It wobbled from side to side when on the center
stand. Uh-oh!! I showed this to Dennis Chase, Jim
Martin, and Robert Ruedi. Everyone was convinced,
except me, that a wobbling rear tire is not a BMW
"feature," like ABS and ACS. We rode in a small
convoy to Ben's followed by Dennis Chase in his auto.
At one of the stoplights Jim rode up beside me and
apologized for not wanting to follow me too closely
just in case -- what a guy! We arrived safely at Ben's.
He looked at the wobbling rear wheel and
diagnosed worn rear final drive Paralever pivot
bearings. He immediately started working on my
bike while Dennis Chase volunteered to take me

home to Morgan Hill if needed. I did not need the
ride but really appreciate Dennis' good will.
I will try to keep this short. About 50K miles ago I had
the final drive pivot needle bearings replaced with
one of the "lifetime bronze bearings" at another
shop. Both of these bearing failed; so much for
"lifetime." Ben repaired my GS and got me back on
the road that afternoon. I was impressed with Ben's
high level of knowledge, support, and service. I will
be back to complete non-critical repair items in a
week or so and make Ben's Motor Works my regular
repair shop. Kudos to the guys from MBBR and Ben's
Motor Works!

Also, Ben survived the test ride using my "saddle"
seat!!!

Feb 25

Mar 17

Mar 31

Apr

Apr 28

May 5

May 19

Jun

Jul 21

Aug

Sep 29

Oct 20

Nov 3

Dec

Ron Aikins - a reprise of the "Dead End" ride
to Colma from a few years back

Neil Talbert - ride to Alice's after breakfast
(Our motto is "Ride to Eat," right?)

Clubman's All-British Motorcycle Weekend;
Santa Clara County Fairgrounds, San Jose
(check www.BSAOCNC.org for more info)

(date TBD)  Meet at James Kmetovic's for coffee,
then Dunville for lunch; finish at Dennis Chase's
for refreshments on the patio

Poker Run fundraiser sponsored by the Elks
association for Tom Brazier's presidential year.
More information next month...

The Quail Motorcycle Gathering, Quail Lodge,
Carmel, CA, 10:00-3:30

Dick Dodd leads to lunch at the Pozo Saloon

(date TBD) Ron Aikins - to Wool Growers in Los
Banos for a "light" lunch

Impromptu ride on 3rd Saturday after
breakfast

(date TBD) - Chuck Adkins leads to Sunol

Peder Talbert leads to Santa Rosa for
overnight stay; those interested can attend the
Santa Rosa Flat Track races on Sunday at
1:00pm

James Kmetovic leads the "Dam Fine Ride"
past Uvas and Calero Reservoirs, then into
south San Jose for lunch at the Sonoma Chicken
Coop

Dick Dodd - Solvang and the motorcycle
museum; overnighters may stay nearby in
Buellton or other less expensive alternatives

(date TBD) Christmas party - no ride planned

CALENDAR
Watch the last page of future newsletters for current details and updates.
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February Breakfast & Club Meeting

Pre-Meeting Breakfast at the Red Apple

Meeting in Session

Members gather at the Whyte!s

February Club Meeting
Ron Aikins

After breakfast on February 11, several members met at
Jay and Dale Whyte's home to discuss club business.
Foremost was the ride calendar for the coming year. Much
discussion ensued, but as you'll see elsewhere in this issue, we
managed to fill most of the calendar.

A decision was also made to deliver the newsletter directly
via e-mail to members in good standing. Those unable to
receive e-mail will receive a hardcopy via postal mail. Each
"current# issue of the newsletter will appear in the archive
on the website a few months later. Non-members can still
remain current with club rides and activities via the on-line
event calendar and the open announce e-mail list.

Jay presides because he has the highest chair.

February 2012
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Lots of things can bring a sudden end to a
good ride. A crash is the worst of these
contingencies and one we don't like to think
about. Any one of a myriad of mechanical
and electrical anomalies can arise,
rendering one's motorcycle a nice-looking,
perfectly useless piece of   machinery.
Depending on one's knowledge, skills, and
available tools, the situation may be remedied on
the spot and the ride continued.

My personal skill set for such things is extremely
limited, but I have been known to successfully repair
one of the softer parts of the bike, a flat tire. For this
purpose I generally carry more than one of the
popular technologies for
plugging a puncture and getting
a i r back in to the t i re .
Unfortunately there is also a
myriad of ways and reasons for
a tire to go flat, some of which
are irreparable. This was the
situation I experienced a few
weeks ago riding home from an
otherwise very pleasant ride
with the Concours Owners Group
(COG).

The ride was to leave on a
Saturday morning from Jackson,
so I had ridden over the night
before and stayed at the Best
Western Amador Inn, a motel
our club has used before. The
rates are reasonable, they're
biker-friendly, and located
within walking distance of the"old town#district. Ken
Farmer, one of our members and another Concours
owner, was first to arrive at the Perko's meeting point
for the beginning of the ride.

After breakfast we enjoyed a few hours of very nice
riding through the foothills and some small towns such
as Volcano and West Point. It was good to be in the

mountains again! The weather couldn't have
been nicer, either. I said my good-byes to
the group at a stop in Elk Grove then
connected with the freeway as soon as
possible for the fastest way home on a short
winter day.

Somewhere between Stockton and Santa
Nella on I-5 I noticed the bike felt a bit wiggly,
especially in the wind behind trucks, but I didn't think
much about it. I stopped for a rest in Santa Nella
(Andersen's Pea Soup is my oasis) and just happened
to notice my rear tire looked very low. Checking the
pressure, I found it only had 4.5 lbs! There was no
obvious sign of a puncture but I got enough air into it

to ride across the street to the TA
truck stop. I put in more air to see
if maybe it was a slow enough
leak I could ride over the pass
and refill. No luck -- it went from
43 psi down to 26 in 5 minutes.

Then I finally noticed what
looked like a very fine wire near
the center of the tread. Aha! If I
could find the puncture I could fix
it, right? Well, one rubber plug
didn't stop the leak. What?! It
always worked before. I tried a
second, then a third. By that time
the hole had become so big I
didn't want to ride on that tire
even if I had stopped the leak. A
guy in the truck service center
helping me also found a second
leak about halfway between the

first and edge of the tread. Well, that did it. I called
Donna and had her start driving to pick me up. The
story gets longer, including a small snafu with my
roadside assistance provider, but I finally just put the
cover on the bike and left it there overnight. The next
day Fritz Wells and I retrieved my Connie and got it
back in my garage.

Veep Vox
Tire Flat-ulence!
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Ron Aikins

Ken and Ron at the PO in Volcano

next pageTire Flat-ulence! continued on

February 2012
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Since buying a new tire (man, those Avon Azaros aren't
cheap, and the flat one was nearly new!) I compared
notes with Chuck Adkins. He had experienced a similar
situation riding at sustained highway speeds and his
tire had failed, showing steel fibers jutting out of the
tread. Although my Avon tire didn't have steel fibers in
the center of the tire, I'm now convinced the tire failed
internally. Perhaps the"fiber#sticking out of mine was
part of the Aramid belt, but nothing else was found
inside the tire to cause the two leaks. It was also
unusually easy to poke the first rubber plug into the
tire, a procedure that in my experience has required a
great deal of effort. That's understandable if the tire
had been compromised from the inside.

Unfortunately, I could not convince the Avon rep, so I'm
out the bucks for new rubber. On the positive side,
things could have turned out much worse. I could have
been stranded somewhere on the side of the freeway,
in the dark, or worse.

Tire Flat-ulence! (continued)

Message on Sign
God says,
Anyone who litters this place risks
the fires of hell. In this life they will be blind in one eye, and
paralyzed in one arm as will their descendants unto the seventh
generation.

The Management

CLASSIFIEDS
We!re starting a new column for Classifieds.

To place your ad, please send to: Ron Aikins, 1105 Funston Ave.,
Pacific Grove, CA 93950 and/or email him at ron@aikins.name

Deadline is the 10th of the month prior to publication: If it sells
please let the editor know asap. Classifieds will run for three
months.
Ads are FREE to members. First and last name plus best contact
phone number must be included with your ad. No phone-in ads
will be taken.
Only motorcycle or club related ads accepted. Other items will be
included on a open space basis - no guarantees.

Ad Rules:

Let's Go Visit Colma -
the "City of the Dead#

We can celebrate the centennial of
the year San Francisco kicked out
its dead people. That's right, in
1900 San Francisco forbade any

more burials within the city limits. Even then real estate
was getting too expensive to waste on corpses. Colma,
about a day's round-trip distance away at that time,
went into the burial business. Then in 1912 San
Francisco decided even the dead people already
buried there were taking up too much room. Nearly all
the existing cemeteries were relocated to Colma as
well.

The city of Colma comprises about two square miles,
but 73% of that total area is taken up by cemeteries$
17 of them. As you can imagine, as the receptacle for
the remains of folks from one of the largest cities in the
country, Colma is the final resting place for a lot of
famous people. Come pay your respects to the likes of
Wyatt Earp, Joe DiMaggio, or many others from a
long list of notables. You never know who you'll run into
while cruising the beautiful grounds of cemeteries such
as Cypress Lawn or Hills of Eternity. (On my pre-ride I
discovered the monument for Steve Silver, the creator
of .)

There is also a museum with lots of information, photos,
and$you can buy a T-shirt!

Beach Blanket Babylon

Feb 25
2012

Feb 25
2012

Totem at Hwy 17 Summit



This week I got a call to substitute
for a teacher that I always
consider it a privilege to work
for. Before you get any ideas
about noble purposes and so
forth (you don't know me very
well), I always want to work for
Mrs. McDowell because it's like
getting paid for doing nothing

at all. In fact, I wrote this while I was working for her this
week.

In the first place, she has one of her two preparation
periods (no other teacher has two, and they all hate her
for it) first thing in the morning. This means that I always
have time to ride my motorcycle to work, which sets a
good tone for the day. No junior high school kid is going to
get to me after I've been dodging the cagers, the
potholes, and the bullets riding through Salinas. Besides,
the kids are immediately impressed by my helmet and
jacket-- those two items kind of say that I am not a guy to
fool with, an impression I always back up with a no-
nonsense attitude.

In the second place, she only teaches two classes, not a lot
of lessons and materials to contend with. I actually have
had to teach Japanese for another teacher at the school!
Ridiculous. The rest of her classes are like study halls for
Special Ed students. The kids bring work from other
classes to work on and I'm supposed to wander around
the room and help them if they need it. Because of my
size, demeanor (with the emphasis on "mean"), and the
motorcycle gear, most of the kids, for a while at least, are
afraid of me and don't ask for help. It's all good.

In the third place, she has an instructional aide. Mrs. Santa
Ana, the most qualified and professional person I have
ever met, is willing to work for the pittance that
instructional aides get paid. Most of them sit in the back
of the room and, instead of doing anything constructive,
play with their cell phones and knit, only occasionally
interjecting something into the class that has nothing to do
with any of the educational goals of the lesson. When
they help a student, they tend to waste time chit-chatting
and doing their best to disrupt the class. I, who never had
an instructional aide when I was teaching (except when
the class was almost entirely non English-speaking), don't
blame the aides because the school district is only getting

what it pays for. Mrs. Santa Ana, on the other hand, the
class. She does all of the lesson planning, record keeping,
and helps the students in a constructive way. For a
substitute, she is indispensable. Bad news: when I arrived
at the school, the secretary informed me that Mrs. Santa
Ana was also absent. Oh darn, I'll actually have to work
for my paycheck. Fortunately, she was back on the second
day and put everything right. It was Santa Ana that
declared the second day a "Special Day" for third and
fourth periods because the students had earned enough
points by being good. Apparently no one had had
enough stones to remind me on the previous day about
this. I would have probably refused them anyway. When
Mrs. Santa Ana is here, anything is possible.

In the fourth place, the biggest class Mrs. McDowell has
contains only eight students. Because the McDowell/
Santa Ana combination runs like a tight ship (naval term),
this group of students tends to be both polite and on task.
Furthermore, junior high school students really don't like
detention. They have to arrange transportation with their
parents who tend to get ticked off about it after awhile. In
my experience, high school students are less parent-
dependent and become more or less immune to
detention. No school wants to suspend or expel students
(it hits them in the pocketbook), so the authority of the
school to compel any reluctant students to do their work is
limited at best.

In the fifth place, Mrs. McDowell has her other
preparation period at the end of the school day. So the
day starts late, ends early, and I get paid the same as
everybody else. The first day, out of guilt, I corrected all
the student work that I assigned (nobody can say that I
did nothing). Once Mrs. Santa Ana returned, all of the
kids are doing individual assignments, so that becomes
impossible, just in case you think I was getting lazy.

So Mrs. Santa Ana gave the two classes their special
days. Most of the kids played cards. Manuel tried to get a
phone number from the peer tutor. He was unsuccessful.
Ernie had to do makeup work because he had been
absent so much. Three rather immature boys (who shall
remain nameless) played with Legos. As I rode over San
Juan Grade toward JJ's for biker burger after work, I
decided it was a special day for me, too.

is
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THOUGHTS FROM THE NURSING HOME
A Special Day

Jim Martin

February 2012
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MONTEREY BAY BMW RIDERS
629 Main Street, P.M.B. 385
Watsonville, CA 95076

check out our web site:
http://www.mbbr.org

FIRST CLASS MAIL
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CALENDAR AT A GLANCE
Feb 25  Ron Aikins - a reprise of the
"Dead End" ride to Colma from a few
years back. Leaving from Jeffrey!s
Restaurant, 2050 Soquel Ave., Santa
Cruz - 9 am See page 6 for details.

Mar 17  Neil Talbert - ride to Alice's
after breakfast (Our motto is "Ride to
Eat," right?)

Mar 31 - Apr 1 -- Clubman's All-British
Motorcycle Weekend; Santa Clara
County Fairgrounds, San Jose (check
www.BSAOCNC.org for more info)

FEB
25

mar
17

mar
31

Oh, no!I missed theColmaride again.

See temporary full year calendar on page 2

February 2012


